
 

Parish office: 213 E 5th Street, Frankfort, KS-66427 

          Office Hours: Mon—Fri (8:30 am -12:30 pm ) 
Phone: 785-292-4462 

E-mail: annparfrankfort@bluevalley.net 
Web: www.annunciationfrankfort.org 

     Office Manager:  Marilyn  Hazen 

 

    Pastor: Father Anthony  Chendumalli 

     Phone: 785-844-2575 

  E-mail:anthonychendumalli@gmail.com 

   

 

  Sacraments 

Baptism:  Contact Fr. Anthony to schedule  
     a Baptismal preparation class 

Marriage:  Arrangements need to be made at 
        least six  months prior to the   
        wedding date 
Anointing:  Contact office for an appointment or for   
       emergency  instructions 

Confessions: Before weekend Liturgies and any time  
         by appointment 

  Annunciation  -  Frankfort 
 Saturday  - 4:00pm &  
 Sunday  -   10:00am 

  St. Columbkille - Blaine 
 Saturday  - 6:00pm  

  St. Monica / St. Elizabeth - 
 Blue Rapids 
 Sunday  - 8:30am   
 

 Frankfort Blaine Blue Rapids 

PC President 
 

Chris McDonald 

 

Todd Olson 

 

Mike Minihan 

Finance Chair 

 

Michael Johll Todd Olson 

Rachael Bishop, Dallas Dobrovolny, 
& Adam Schreiner 

Parish Hall  
Reservations 

 

Marilyn Hazen 

 

Charlene Sheppard/Mark Cusimano 

 

John Bergkamp 

Mass Intentions 

 

Marilyn Hazen 

 

Pat Wulf/Natha Manges 

 

Zita Duensing or Marilyn Hazen 

Altar Society 

 

Marilyn Hazen Denise Finan/Kellie O’Shea 

 

Adria Jackson 

Cemetery 

 

Ivan Dressman Leo Finan 

 

John Wienck 

Ministry List 
 

Bernice Jasko Pat Wulf/Mike Sanford 

 

Rachael Bishop 

K of C 

 

Dan Berges (Grand Knight) Jim McCormick 

Knights belong to St. Gregory’s at 
Marysville 

Eucharistic Adoration Tuesdays 7:30 & Fridays 1-4pm Wednesdays 9-11am Fridays 1-4pm,  

Religion Coordinators 

Grade: Jan Stallbaumer 
 

Jr/Sr High: Desiray Schreiner 

Grade: Sally Olson 

 

Jr/Sr High: Sally Olson 

Grade: Sarah Toerber 
 

Jr/Sr High: Jean Ann & Kelly 

Book Keeper 

 

Marilyn Hazen Charlene Sheppard Zita Duensing 

First Sunday of Advent  
November 27 & November 28, 2021 

Tue   (Nov. 23)    
Adoration & Benediction 7:30 am 

+Joe & +Thelma Trindade  
Wed (Nov. 24) 10:00 am-Frankfort Care Home- +Wilbert Kramer 
Thu   (Nov. 25) Annunciation—9am– For All Families 

Fri    (Nov. 26) No a.m. Mass 

Sat  (Nov. 27) 

Annunciation—4pm– +Kathryn Stallbaumer 
Blaine– 6pm— +Paul Roggenkamp, + Lynda Depew 

For All Parishioners of the 3 Parishes 

   Sun  (Nov. 28) 
Blue Rapids - 8:30— +Irfan Munshi 
Annunciation -10:00 am-+Roy&+Rachel Seematter 

Mass Intentions 

ANNUNCIATION CHURCH, CATHOLIC HEART WORKCAMP & THE FRANKFORT FOOD PANTRY will be participating 
in the Frankfort Community Foundation Giving Day held on Tuesday, November 30th. More information can be located at 
www.frankfortgives.com.  The Annunciation Church Giving Day money will be used for a sound system and  
demolition of the old school. 
 

Annunciation Religious Ed Students.  There are Advent Wreath kits in the Cigna Center for grade school religion class  
students to pick up after masses this weekend.  Hopefully this will be a family project that will help the members prepare for the birth of 
Jesus. At Annunciation Parish the blessings of the Advent Wreaths will be at the Cigna Center.  They can be left in the Cigna Center  
Tuesday-Friday 9 am to noon.  Also Friday 1 to 3 pm. Saturday 3-5 & Sunday 9 til the blessing after church.  Father has an Advent gift of 
Advent prayers for you to take home with your wreaths. 
 

Thank you to Rheta Matson & Group 1 of the Altar Society and all other parishioners who worked so hard to make the turkey dinner a 
huge success.  We served 363 meals.  Turkey Dinner income:  Food Sales—$3,724.00, Country Store—$936.00 and Pot-O-Gold—$42.00.  
Many bills are still out to be paid. 
 

Frankfort Ambulance Service would like to invite any individual or group to join in our 12th annual Hometown Festival. If you are inter-
ested in donating a decorated Christmas tree, wreath or any holiday decoration, contact City Hall no later than December 3rd.  Questions 
contact 785-292-4240.  This benefits several adopted families and the local food pantry. 

CCD Notes  No Class on Nov. 24th Thanksgiving 
Break. Book fees are $15.00 per student. 
 

Attention Altar Society ladies. We thank you 
each & every one of you for all the hard work & 
service you have provided the church through the 
years.  If anyone would like to be on the honorary 
committee, please contact the Parish Office by 
Dec. 3, 2021 to have your name placed on an  
honorary list. 
 

Glasses found at Cigna Center.  Eye glasses 
were found after the garage sale.  Contact the  
Parish Office to claim. 
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on  
Fridays 1:00 to 4:00 pm 

  

Ministers 

  

Frankfort 

 

Saturday 4pm                   Sunday 10 am 

 

 

Blaine 

 

6:00 pm 

 

 

Blue Rapids 

 

8:30 am 

 

 Lector Jay Kennedy Cathy Farrell Bob Murray M. Heinen 

 Eucharistic  
Ministers Sylvia Wapp Linda Dressman 

Andrea Karnes & Natha 
Manges Sc. Toerber 

 Sacristans Pat Brady Lois Schreiner Natha Manges Jan Bergkamp 

 Servers Simon & Max Hull 
Sydney & Macey Wapp, 

Jax Schreiner Jarritt & Bailey Martens 

E. & H. Bachura,  
C. Gleason 

 Musicians /Cantors Jane Marilyn & Jami Grace & Micki Suther Mike Minihan 

 Ushers 

Ed Brady & Duane 
Dressman 

Wayne Mitchell & Bob 
Mitchell Charlene & Todd Sheppard 

 D. Parker,  
C. Heinen 

 Gifts  Ushers Assign        Ushers Assign        Charlene & Todd Sheppard Gleason Family 

Rosary Marybeth Kennedy John & Cathy Farrell Isla Fae & Martha Minihan Jean Ann Wilson 



Income  Frankfort Blaine (includes Nov. 6-7)  Blue Rapids 

Plate $139.67 $147.00 $25.00 

Envelopes $1253.00 $1996.00 $635.00 

 
Mass Intention 

EFT Envelopes $739.90 
Fuel/Heat $5.00 
Leaven $25.00 
Mission Sunday $10.00 
Picnic $50.00 
Thanksgiving $20.00 
Mass Stipends $50.00 

Ice $30.00 
Other $36.00 
Religious Fees $15.00 

 
 
 
 
 
Mass Stipends $20.00 

Totals 
 
$2,292.57 $2,224.00 $680.00 

November 13 & November 14, 2021 

Three Parish Events  

ANNUNCIATION OFFICE—The Annunciation Parish Office will be closed Nov. 25-26 for the Thanksgiving holiday.  If 
you have information for the bulletin, please send by 8:30 a.m. on Tues., Nov. 23, 2021. 
 
MARILYN HAZEN RETIRING—Marilyn’s last day to work in the Parish Office is Tues., Nov. 30, 2021.  Due to Covid 
concerns, a retirement reception honoring Marilyn will be held in the spring of 2022.  We would like to thank Marilyn for her 
years of dedication! 
 
GREATER KANSAS CITY WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER—What to do after the “I do’s” are done.  Your 
wedding day was just the start of a life-long journey together.  A Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend will give you five 
proven tools to help you thrive as a couple as you navigate through the hills and valleys along the way.  It is never too early, 
or too late, to invest in your marriage! A virtual format is being offered on December 3-5, 2021.  For more information, or to 
apply for a weekend, visit www.WWME.org, or call/email Deacon Tony & Barb Zimmerman at 816-741-4066,  
tonybarbz@prodigy.net 

 
SPPS PTO SOUP SUPPER will be held as carry-out only today Sunday, November 21st beginning at 4:00 PM.  Serving 
soups and desserts.  The SPPS PTO Christmas Wonderland Crafts Festival has been cancelled due to COVID concerns. 
 
CHRISTMAS FRIENDS. Father Anthony would like to share a tradition from his home parish this Advent. At mass, prior to 
Advent beginning (the First Sunday of Advent is Nov 28th), you will have the opportunity to place your family’s names on a 
sheet of paper and place in to a bowl. You will then draw a name of another parish family to be your Christmas friend.  
Throughout Advent you will pray daily for that family. Then we ask that you bring a small gift for your family to mass at the 
end of Advent and place it under the Christmas tree. You will then pick up your gift on or around Christmas Mass.  
All three parishes will be doing this. Specific details will be shared as an announcement at each parish. May we grow in  
prayer and friendships this Advent season.  
 
CATHOLIC CAMPAIGN FOR HUMAN DEVELOPMENT(CCHD) COLLECTION. Please be generous in this week’s 
special collection for the Catholic Campaign for Human Development.  In the United States, one in eight people lives in  
poverty. With this collection, you support programs that address the root causes of poverty and provide a sustainable future 
for those struggling across the country.  In addition, 25% of the funds we collect remain in our diocese to fund local  
antipoverty projects.  Please prayerfully consider how you can support this collection and those working on the margins. More 
information about the Catholic Campaign for Human Development can be found at www.usccb.org/cchd   
 
MARCH FOR LIFE DC ADULT TRIP.  Jan 20-23, 2022. Join other adults from the Archdiocese, and thousands from 
across the country, to pray and march for the legal protection of unborn children at the National March for Life in DC. The 
trip is co-sponsored by the Evangelization and Pro-Life Offices. Participants will make their own travel arrangements to DC 
and then join in community for several prayer opportunities, breakfast with Archbishop Naumann, and the Rally & March for 
Life. For more information and to reserve a room in the Archdiocesan block of hotel rooms,  
visit www.archkck.org/prolife/activities/national-march-for-life-2022  
 
Formed.org  Our annual subscription of $999.00 has been renewed.  We encourage you to take advantage of this useful tool.  
Many educational programs are available as well as movies.  It is available to all parishioners of all 3 parishes.  If you have 
difficulty with the site, please contact the parish office.  
 

Collections 



St. Monica/St. Elizabeth, Blue Rapids 

November is the month of the Holy Souls in Purgatory.  The Catechism teaches: "All who die in God's grace and friendship 
but still imperfectly purified, are indeed assured of their eternal salvation; but after death, they undergo  
purification, so as to achieve the holiness necessary to enter the joy of heaven." (CCC 1030) 
And so, November is an ideal time to help the Holy Souls through praying the Rosary.  We will be praying the Rosary every 
Monday evening at 7pm at St. Monica/St. Elizabeth for our loved ones whom have gone before us.  We encourage you to bring 
a photo, funeral card, or any memento of your loved one that we will place at the Altar while we pray the Rosary.  All are  
welcome! 
 
Ladies, mark your calendars!  St. Monica/St. Elizabeth Altar Society is hosting a Christmas "Favorite Things Party" for ALL 
ladies of our parish on Sunday, December 5th, at the church hall beginning at 4pm.  All of our parish ladies are asked to come 
and join in the fellowship and fun!  You may bring your own drink, and an appetizer or a dessert to share!  Also, for something 
fun and different, each lady is asked to bring three gifts of your favorite things.  We will all go home with each others "favorite 
things"!  
 
The Blue Rapids Community Action Team will host a live Nativity on the square of Blue Rapids on Saturday, Dec.11, at 
4:00 pm.  They are looking for characters that would like to be in the Nativity.  If interested, please contact Laura Musil  
785-562-6384. We hope to have quite a crowd, as it is the day of the Hometown Christmas in Blue Rapids.  Thank you! 
 
CCD Christmas Pageant: Please join us December 12th, after mass in the parish hall for breakfast and enjoy the students  
telling of the Nativity story. 
 
ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT Fridays 1:00 to 4:00 pm.  
 
St. Monica/St. Elizabeth Parish Council meetings are the 2nd Wednesday of each month.  

 

St. Columbkille, Blaine 
 
Cleaning                            Dec. 6-11            Pat Wulf*, Sarah O’Shea, Isla Faye Wegman 
                                           Dec. 20-25          Annie Cummings, Pat Wulf*, Janet Holthaus 
 
Christmas Friends  Nov 20th and Nov 27th Masses Names will be drawn at both masses for a Christmas friend.  You can participate 
at either of these masses, placing your family name in the basket and drawing a name from another parish family. The family name 
drawn will be your Christmas family that you will be praying for daily throughout Advent.  May the prayers abound this Advent  
season! (Note: A family may be a married couple, a family with kids, or a single person). Then we ask that you bring a small gift for 
your family to mass at the end of Advent and place it under the Christmas tree. You will then pick up your gift on or 
around Christmas Mass. 
  
Blessing of your Advent Wreath  Father will be blessing our personal Advent Wreaths on the first weekend of Advent, Nov. 27th. 
Please bring your advent wreath to mass Saturday, November 27th and place it on the table. You can then take your blessed wreath 
home along with a provided reflection. As a family you can prepare for the birth of Jesus Christ every Sunday until Christmas Eve. 
 
Women’s Crisis Center (Manhattan) We are collecting full size body wash, shampoo, conditioner, lotion. The local food pantry is 
full on supplies. Please place all donations in the plastic tote at the rear of the church. Items will be taken to the Center mid Dec. 
Thank you! 
 
Knights of Columbus  Next meeting Thursday, December 9 at 7:30pm 
 
Altar Society  Next Meeting will be held in February. Last meeting was held on Oct 25th. It was discussed and voted to cancel the 
Celtic Christmas event for this year due to concerns over COVID. Hopefully next year we will be able to hold the event.   
 
Garage Sale The proceeds from the garage sale were $2,647 and the Alter Society food sales were $695.  
 
Rosary Wednesday December 1st and 15th at 7:30pm. Join us for the Rosary on Zoom. Contact Peggy Lidster  
 
Mass Intentions   As of November there will be multiple intentions each Mass per the Archdiocese guidelines and Fr. Anthony  
approval. This is because there are numerous Mass intentions on the books. Contact Pat Wulf 785.770.0384 
 
Hall Rental  Contact Charlene at least 2-3 weeks prior to date looking to rent.  
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament  Wednesdays from 9am-11am.  
 
Bulletin Publication  Send information by Nov 22, Monday at 4pm  to:  stcolumbkille@bluevalley.net Thank you, Annie Cum-
mings and Peggy Lidster. 

mailto:stcolumbkille@bluevalley.net

